January 30, 1939

Miss Carrie T. Pollitzer 5 Pitt Street Charleston South Carolina

My dear Miss Pollitzer:

I am glad to learn that my letter to your mother gave her some pleasure, and I am also glad to have her response with its little addition to our collection of memories of old Mount Sinai.

I knew of your mother and of her relationship to the late Dr. Teller through my researches in connection with Mount Sinai Hospital, which I have been carrying on for the past fifteen years. I recognized her name and her relationship to Dr. Teller when your first letter arrived. Besides, the name of Guinzburg is not a strange one to me. I have met Miss Lillie Guinzburg, and I count among my friends Leonie Kleinert Guinzburg. Perhaps this will permit your mother how I knew of her connections with Mount Sinai, merely upon seeing her name.

Let me thank you again for the few comments on Dr. Teller, and to assure you that we shall be glad to receive anything more which may come to life, not only through these memory recollections but old papers and letters which relate in any way to the early days of the Hospital and those who were associated with it.

Sincerely yours,

JOSEPH TURNER, M. D. Director.